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April 4, 2020, 
 

Dear Stockton Unified Staff, 
 
Last night, the Center for Disease Control (CDC) made a recommendation regarding the use of 
cloth face coverings, especially in areas of significant community-based transmission. In 
adherence to the new and additional guidance, Stockton Unified will be enacting the following 
recommendations from the CDC immediately: 

 Everyone should wear a cloth face cover or mask when they have to go out in public, for 
example to the grocery store or to pick up other necessities. 

 The cloth face cover or mask is meant to protect in the event you are not displaying signs 
and symptoms. 

 Cloth face covers can be created at home from simple household items. Please see the 
recommendations below. 

 Continue to keep about 6 feet between yourself and others. The cloth face cover or mask 
is not a substitute for social distancing. 

We will be distributing our very limited supply of masks to all sites handing out technology and 
food prior to Monday’s scheduled distributions, and to other staff who are working in our public 
buildings. We are working around the clock with city and government officials, and San Joaquin 
County Public Health Service (PHS) to obtain more face coverings or masks and gloves, as our 
orders have been delayed as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
Due to our limited supply, all staff members are highly encouraged to bring their own cloth 
face cover, mask, and gloves during essential work activities. The cloth face coverings 
recommended are not surgical masks or N-95 respirators.  Those are critical supplies that must 
continue to be reserved for healthcare workers and other medical first responders, as 
recommended by current CDC guidance. The Surgeon General has created a quick instructional 
video on how to produce your own cloth mask from household 
items,  https://youtu.be/tPx1yqvJgf4. CDC has also provided directions on making your own 
cloth face masks.  
 
We want to thank each and everyone of our staff members for your flexibility and support in 
serving the youth of Stockton Unified.  
 

COVID-19 Information 

Stockton Unified will continue to monitor the development of COVID-19 (coronavirus) and will 
plan accordingly, in partnership with local, state, and federal health and government officials. 
Stay up to date from SUSD regarding the pandemic on the district website at 
www.stocktonusd.net/COVID-19, where we continue to add resources and post updates as we 
learn more. 
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We remain committed to providing updates daily in this rapidly evolving matter. In the 
meantime, for any questions pertaining to your work status, please contact Risk Management at 
(209) 933-7110 ext. 2550. 

Thank you, 

 

Dr. John E. Deasy, Superintendent 

 


